
  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

   

  
  

 
 

  

  
 

 
  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
   

Chris Wardl3 

Mol•se Toronto Centre 
City Councillor 

Thursday, April 18, 2024 

Toronto and East York Community Council 
City Hall, Committee Room 1 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto ON M5H 2N2 

Dear Committee Members, 

RE: Parking Amendment - River Street 

I am writing to request City Council prohibit stopping on the east side of River Street, south of Oak 
Street to a point 20 metres south. This would result in the removal of one parking space to the south 
of the pedestrian crossover. This request stems from long-standing safety concerns from local 
residents who have reported vehicles running through the pedestrian crossover when people are 
legally crossing, resulting in one recently reported injury. 

I have spoken to Toronto Police Services about this intersection. They indicated that the existing 
parking on River Street south of Oak Street creates obstructed sightlines for vehicles travelling 
northbound. Removing this parking space would improve vision for drivers and safety for 
pedestrians. 

RECOMMENDATIONS: 

It is recommended that: 

1. City Council prohibit stopping at all times on the east side of River Street, between Oak 
Street and a point 20 metres south. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Chris Moise 
City Councillor 
Ward 13 - Toronto Centre 

100 Queen Street West, 2nd Floor, Suite A5, Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2 
416-392-7903 · councillor_moise@toronto.ca · www.chrismoise.ca 
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